
Public Hearing
Public Transit Program

Southeast Vermont Transit (SEVT) gives notice that, pur-
suant to 49 U.S.C. § 5311 Non-Urbanized Transportation 
Program, the opportunity is offered for a public hearing on 
a proposed Public Transit Program change in the towns of 
Rockingham, Chester, Ludlow, and Springfield, to change the 
winter weekend schedule on its #57 Bellows Falls-Ludlow 
Route from December 24, 2024-March 30, 2025. Persons de-
siring a hearing to be held should submit written requests to 
SEVT and to the Vermont Agency of Transportation at the 
addresses below within 14 days of publication of this notice. 
Upon receipt of a request, a date will be scheduled, and a 
notice of hearing will be published. A copy of the proposal 
may be seen at the Project Manager’s Office. Persons desiring 
to make written comments should forward same to the ad-
dresses below within 14 days of publication of this notice. 

Transit Provider: State Agency:
Southeast Vermont Transit Vermont Agency of Transportation
45 Mill Street Public Transit Section
Wilmington, VT 05363 Barre City Place
219 North Main Street
Barre, VT 05641

Dated at Wilmington, Vermont, County of Windham, State 
of Vermont this 22nd day of October 18, 2024.
Randy Schoonmaker
Project Manager


